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Eastport Port Authority – The Easternmost Port in the United States 

 
October 19th, 2017    

 
Commissioner David Bernhardt 
Maine Department of Transportation 
16 State House Station 
Augusta, Maine 04333-0016 
 
 
Dear Commissioner Bernhardt, 
 
 
 I write today to express the Eastport Port Authority’s support of the I-395 Route 9 
connector project between Brewer and Eddington. As you and the Department are well aware the 
Port of Eastport Maine is the deepest natural seaport in the entire continental United States 
boasting a naturally occurring mean low water depth of 64 feet and approach depths all in excess 
of 100 ft. Complimenting this is the fact that we also have zero air draft restrictions.   
 

Although not hampered by water depth or air draft restrictions and the potential costs that 
can be associated with such, we are however challenged by our lack of rail access and thusly 
depend on commercial truck traffic to feed our facility for all current and future business 
opportunities. Therefore, anything that can be done to make commercial truck traffic flows into 
eastern Maine more safe and efficient while offering greater connectivity to the Port of Eastport 
will always have our support. 
 

Being familiar with the completed “I-395/Route 9 Transportation Study” and its 
evaluation of transportation alternatives to improve regional system linkage, relieve traffic 
congestion, and improve safety along Routes 1A and 46 we see this project as a specific benefit 
to the Port’s overall transportation infrastructure as well as that of all of Maine.   

 
 
 

Sincerely,     
 
 

Christopher M. Gardner   
Executive Director    
Eastport Port Authority   









MAINE AQUACULTURE ASSOCIATION 
                                        P.O. Box 148, 103 Water Street, 4th Floor 

Hallowell, ME  04347 

             Phone (207) 622-0136 • Fax (207) 622-0576 • info@maineaquaculture.com 

 

 
October 20, 2017   

        

David Bernhardt, PE, Commissioner 

Maine Department of Transportation 

16 State House Station 

Augusta ME  04333-0016 

 

Dear Commissioner Bernhardt, 

On behalf of the Maine Aquaculture Association, Board of Directors, and its members,  I would like to support the Maine 

Department of Transportation’s (MaineDOT) efforts to secure federal funding for connecting I-395 to Route 9 between 

Brewer and Eddington.  The Maine Aquaculture Association represents farmers who grow finfish, shellfish and sea 

vegetables throughout Maine.  Our members grow over $100 million dollars of product each year, most of which is 

exported out of state.  In addition, our associate members constitute the many infrastructure companies that provide goods 

and services to aquatic farmers both within state and nationally. Our members move significant amounts of freight on a 

daily basis from the “Downeast” region along Route 9 and to points south via I 95.    

As you know, after 15 years of study, MaineDOT received a “green light” from the Federal Highway Administration to 

proceed toward construction of the I-395 Route 9 connector between Brewer and Eddington.  The completed “I-395/Route 

9 Transportation Study” evaluated transportation alternatives to improve regional system linkage, relieve traffic 

congestion, and improve safety along Routes 1A and 46, and to improve the current and future flow of traffic and the 

shipment of goods to the Interstate system.  In addition, an Environmental Impact Statement examined the environmental 

effects of the “No-Build” Alternative and three build alternatives developed to determine the best alternative 

route. According to the study, the proposed connector will provide for approximately a 1.4-million-mile reduction in 

vehicle miles traveled and a $250,000 annual savings for Passenger Vehicle when compared to the current routes on 1-A 

and 46.  Freight Truck will realize a reduction of approximately 262,000 in vehicle miles traveled and a $247,000 in 

annual savings. In addition the study estimates significant driving time savings which in today’s world of strict driving 

time regulations is critical to our members’ efficient operations. Crash savings are estimated at a 20% reduction in fatal 

and serious incidents saving an additional $5.2 million 

The recently announced Infrastructure for Rebuilding America (INFRA) discretionary grant program provides an exciting 

opportunity for the State to leverage federal funds to partially pay for this important infrastructure project. Such funding 

would lessen the burden on MaineDOT to identify already scarce funds for this important project and which would likely 

affect and postpone other important highway projects. The Maine Aquaculture association strongly supports your 

application for these funds. This is an important project to our members and their businesses. 

      Sincerely yours, 

       
      Sebastian M. Belle 

SMB/rkc       

 

mailto:info@maineaquaculture.com












  
Helping Washington County  Judy East, AICP  
Communities Plan for Tomorrow  Executive Director	
	

October 4, 2017 
 
David Bernhardt, PE, Commissioner 
Maine Department of Transportation 
16 State House Station 
Augusta, ME  04333-0016 
 
RE: Federal funding for connecting I-395 to Route 9 
 
Dear Commissioner Bernhardt, 
 
Please accept this letter in support of construction of the I-395 Route 9 connector between Brewer and 
Eddington. This project will significantly improve the ability of freight and automobile traffic from 
Washington County to reach the Interstate system.  
 
The economic development benefits run in both directions. Several of our most significant economic 
sectors will benefit from the ability to reach markets outside of Washington County with greater speed 
and efficiency. Specific examples of those who will realize savings in both time and cost include: 

• the products generated at the newly renovated and expanded tissue mill in Baileyville;  
• shellfish and seafood from multiple Downeast harbors; 
• bulk materials to the Port of Eastport;  
• the largest blueberry harvest in the United States; and 
• a growing number of agricultural products. 

The tourism sector in Washington County is also diverse and growing. The I-395 connector will support 
travelers seeking to explore beyond the congestion of Bar Harbor offered in Washington County. The I-
395 connector will provide access for an increasing population of cyclists, and enhance four-season 
access to those with trailers for recreational camping, snowmobiling and ATV trail use. Finally, the 
efficiency of travel by residents and professional services personnel to and from the I-95 corridor and 
Washington County will be vastly improved by this I-395 connector. Thank you very much for your 
efforts to secure federal funding to make this project a reality. 

 
 
Sincerely 

 
Judy East, Executive Director  






	Cherryfield Foods
	Citizen Joel Wardwell
	Downeast Economic Development
	Eastport Port Authority
	Governor LePage Letter
	JS Berry Industries
	Maine Aquaculture Association
	Maine Forest Products Council
	Maine Motor Transport Association
	Motion Industries
	NH Bragg
	Washington County Commissioners
	Washington County Council of Governements
	Woodland Pulp LLC
	Wymans of Maine

